
                                              STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE – TOWN OF SURRY 

                      SELECTMEN 

                                MEETING MINUTES MAY 1, 2017 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau, Bruce Smith and Eric Eichner.  

Richard Davis spoke with the selectmen about a building permit for a cold storage building. The 

selectmen denied the permit due to inadequate frontage and insufficient acreage for the zoning. The 

selectmen have referred him to the zoning board for a variance application. 

The trash on the Old Walpole Road has been reported to the state police. 

The selectmen signed the Intent to excavate for Tobey Barrett.  

The selectmen signed and paid bills.  

The selectmen signed payroll.  

The selectmen signed the EFTPS payment. 

The selectmen signed the payroll liabilities.  

The Conservation Committee approved the Lippincott driveway permit and it has moved to the Planning 

Board.  

Robert Bergevin spoke with the selectmen about the work he would like to have done on the North 

cemetery. He received reimbursement for the purchase of flags and flag holders for patriotic purposes. 

He will speak to the trustees of trust funds next week regarding the use of the cemetery trusts.  

The yield tax for the Hall property was given to John Davis.  

Jay Croteau motioned to accept the minutes. Eric Eichner seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed 

to accept the minutes as presented.  

The Town of Surry received  proposal of $20,132.22 for a 20 inch culvert sleeve from EJ Prescott for the 

lower Pond Rd culvert which includes the removal of the barrel and the concrete.  The operation may 

need an additional wetland permit for minimal impact. Bruce Smith will contact Jonathan Sissson for the 

consultation about the additional permitting.  

Leah Garrapy asked  the selectmen if her daughter could put up a library book box out by the road. The 

selectmen agreed that it would be permissible. She also talked about the guidelines for cottage 

industries in her zoning. She would like to establish a health coaching business with clients visiting her 

home three to four times a week and her husband would like to establish an online gun sales and gun  

repair business onsite . The selectmen agreed according to the zoning they could have both types of 



businesses. The gun business would also require federal approval . The selectmen also went over the 

signage limits with her.  

Jay Croteau motioned to adjourn. Eric Eichner seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to adjourn.  

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 P.M.  

 

  

 


